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 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 41 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on May 10, 2004 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 10:10 a.m., on April 27, 2004. 
 
Present:  Councillor Tony Carella, Chair 

Mayor Michael Di Biase  
Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Peter Meffe (11:10 a.m.) 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 
 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) passed the following resolution: 
 

That the Rules of Procedure with respect to start time be waived to permit the meeting to commence 
at 10:10 a.m. 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 PRESENTATION ON THE 3 STREAM WASTE COLLECTION PROGRAM 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of May 

11, 2004 and that the Region of York be requested to make a presentation;  
 

2) That the memorandum from the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated April 
27, 2004, be referred to the Committee of the Whole meeting of May 3, 2004; and 

 
3) That the presentation material, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
1) That the presentation of staff be received; 
 
2) That any comments or recommendations arising from the presentation be forwarded to the 

Regional Municipality of York (the Region) for their consideration in the design and 
implementation of the 3 stream waste processing program and/or facilities; 

 
3) That the City plan to implement a 3 stream collection program no sooner than July 2005, subject 

to: 
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a) confirmation from the Region that by July 2005, there is sufficient capacity at Halton 
Recycling Inc.�s Newmarket facility to handle Source Separated Organics from the City of 
Vaughan, 

b) the Region�s new Materials Recovery Facility on Bales Drive, to which fully commingled 
recycling materials can be delivered, being fully operational,  

c) sufficient funding being approved to cover the additional administrative and collection 
costs of this new program, and,  

d) new collection contracts being finalized and the necessary collection equipment being 
available to commence collection. 

 
 
2 JOINT YARD PARTNERSHIP WITH THE TRCA 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That staff proceed with the partnership negotiations with the Toronto Region Conservation 

Authority to share an Operations Yard with the Parks and Forestry Department; and 
 
2) That the report of the Commissioner of Community Services, dated April 27, 2004, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Community Services, in consultation with the Director of Public Works and the 
Manager of Parks and Forestry recommends: 
 
That Council provides direction in regards to entering into a partnership with the Toronto Region 
Conservation Authority to share an Operations yard with the Parks and Forestry Department. 

 
 
3 2003 MUNICIPAL ELECTION 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends approval of the recommendation 
contained in the following report of the City Clerk and Returning Officer, dated April 27, 2004: 

 
Recommendation 
 
That the report of the City Clerk and Returning Officer be received. 
 

 
4 UPDATE � WATER AND WASTEWATER SERVICING 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of May 

11, 2004; and 
 
2) That the verbal reports of the City Manager and the Commissioner of Engineering and Public 

Works, be received. 
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5 FENCE BY-LAW AMENDMENTS 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That staff provide a report to the Committee of the Whole meeting of May 17, 2004 with 

respect to proposed amendments to the Fence By-law regarding side yard fences that 
protrude into the front of the wall containing the entrance to the residence; 

 
2) That staff be directed to investigate and report back on the withdrawal of charges for violation 

of the Fence By-law on Wildhaven Crescent; 
 

3) That the report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, dated April 27, 
2004, be received; and 

 
4. That the deputations of Tony and Leanne Monopoli, 10 Wildhaven Crescent, Maple, L6A 2G9, 

be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services seeks direction from Council regarding side 
yard fences that protrude into front yards. 

 
 
6 PRESENTATION ON THE YORK RAPID TRANSIT PLAN 
 UPDATE ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE QUICK START PROGRAM 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that the presentation of Mr. Paul May, 
The Regional Municipality of York, 17250 Yonge Street, Newmarket, L3Y 6Z1 and Mr. Gary Karjala, 
Kiewit, 1 West Pearce Street, 6th Floor, Richmond Hill, L4B 3K3, on behalf of York Rapid Transit 
Project, and the presentation material submitted, be received. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Councillor Tony Carella, Chair 
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